

Go Rams !!!



**GCHS Athletic Booster Club
October 14, 2015 Minutes**

President Bob Kula called the meeting to order at 6:39 P.M. Bob Kula, Tony Guerrier, Leanne Gulden-Kienzle, Doug Magno, Roberta Manley, Sharon Vogel, Brian Moe and Coach Kougias were present.

Minutes from September 9, 2015 were reviewed. Tony motioned and Doug seconded the approval of the minutes. All were in favor.

Treasurer's Report: Bob reported on behalf of the Treasurer. Bob met with Mike Zelek who explained that we are accountable to the District. Discussion of hiring an Accountant for the monthly reports will be discussed at our next meeting. Booster members should fill out that half sheet that is tucked into the Volunteer Binder. Please be sure to mark the envelope/baggie with the date, event and total amount before putting it into the safe. It was decided that as we accumulate an excess amount of change (nickels, dimes and pennies), Sharon will take it to Jewel for a card to be used as needed for concession groceries. We avoid all fees if we purchase a Jewel card with the change.

Old Business – Leanne will notify coaches on percentage of volunteers who have worked for their team. Band needs to be included in this because there has only been two volunteers thus far. Brian Moe believes Booster's is being reimbursed \$3.00 to \$3.25 for each AD ticket. Bob has requested that when change needs to be made from the safe, it is to be replaced at that time. It was decided that when going to either of the safes, Booster members will go with another member, effective immediately. If money is taken from a working drawer, please put it in the safe marked "profit".

Athletic Director Report – Brian Moe

Coaches Requests

Coach Kougias – Boys Basketball: \$2726.00 for backpacks to replace worn duffel bags. Bob motioned, Tony seconded; all were in favor.

Bob motioned and Tony seconded to approve the AD Report. All were in favor.

COMMITTEE REPORTS:

President Bob Kula – It was discussed that Tony would submit the request to Brian for tables and chairs needed for the Turkey Trot. Additionally, Bob reported tasks for each Booster Member to carry out for the event. Bob further reported that he has approximately \$1,000 in sponsors thus far. The deadline for Turkey Trot sponsorship is November 12th. If that date changes, Bob will notify everyone. Dry fit shirts may be purchased for adult runners but will be determined at a later time based on if additional sponsorships are acquired. In Eddie's absence, Bob requested a vote on a payment for \$472.20 for 12 stadium chairs. Tony motioned and Doug seconded. All were in favor. Additionally, he requested a payment for \$328.98 for Ram magnets. Sharon motioned and Tony seconded. All were in favor.

Vice President Tony Guerrieri – Tony discussed holding a boys basketball Round Robin for some time in December. He asked Brian for some dates in December when there would be open space to hold such an event. As additional teams are still needed, the Park District did commit to send some already. Everyone thought it was a great idea. Tony will continue to work on this tournament and will update the progress at the next meeting. Roberta motioned to accept the Vice President report and Sharon seconded. All were in favor.

Volunteer Coordinator Leanne Gulden-Kienzle – Leanne's business was discussed during the old business portion of the meeting. Sharon motioned to accept the Volunteer Coordinator report and Tony seconded. All were in favor.

Secretary Nancy Hartman – Nancy was absent from the meeting.

Co-Concessions Sharon Vogel and Roberta Manley – Sharon reported that there have been requests to add specials to the menu for other events besides football. Sharon and Roberta will include a special for upcoming games. Moe was going to request maintenance to look at the power strip behind the popcorn machine in the inside stand because we keep losing power. Doug motioned to accept the Concessions report and Tony seconded. All were in favor.

Spirit Wear Coordinator Damien January – Damien was absent from the meeting. Bob reported that he did order more of the striped beanie caps. The order will be in before our next football game. There was discussion about how nicely the outside tent was running and that the inside stand needs to be created. Roberta volunteered to set-up the inside stand. It was suggested to have a table setup inside with wearable products and that an additional volunteer may be needed each shift to sit at the table. Purchases can then be paid for at the concession's window. The table could be setup between the fieldhouse and concession window where there is better traffic. Sharon motioned to accept the Spirit Wear report and Tony seconded. All were in favor.

Treasurer Eddie Jacobs – Eddie was absent from the meeting. Bob discussed issues in the previous Treasurer's report at the beginning of the meeting.

Social Media Doug Magno – Doug reported that Turkey Trot is live and he will be starting on Hoops Fest next. Doug will contact George to get the list of runners from last year so he can blast them an E-mail with this year's information. Ken will be getting us flyers for the Turkey Trot. Sharon motioned and Roberta seconded to accept the Social Media report. All were in favor.

Lynda Hansen – Lynda was absent from the meeting.

New Business - Issues were covered in Committee reports.

Bob motioned and Sharon seconded to adjourn the meeting at 8:05 pm; the motion was passed. The next general meeting will be held in Room 1350 at 6:30 on November 11, 2015.

Minutes were taken and prepared by Sharon Vogel.